英検過去問ひもとき講座(4級) 【2024年度第2回】2024年10月6日(日)実施

	次の(1)から(15)までの その蕃号のマーク欄をぬり		最も適切なものを 1, 2,	3, 4 の中から ^{~~} つ
	to buy one.		went to the station	10 minutes early
	Sarah wants to (atries.) around the wo	orld. She hopes to vis	it many different
	1 stand	2 leave	3 fall	4 travel
(3)			f the dance club at he 3 bench	
(4)	A: It's cold outside, B: OK, Mom. I will. 1 cook) a hat and glov 3 lose	es. 4 wear
(5)			etables into small pied 3 knife	
(6)) her clothes when sl 3 changed	
	The quiz was very	(). James (only knew the answ	er to one of the
	1 difficult	2 comfortable	3 exciting	4 popular
(8)	When it's sunny, Mia	likes to take a (2 moon) by the river with 3 walk	her dog. 4 pair

(9)	A: Hi, Jim. Please			
	B: Thanks. Wow,	your house is so big!		
	1 to	2 in	3 from	4 at
(10)	A: What did you	() of the movie	e?	
	B: I loved it! The	story was very inter	esting.	
	1 draw	2 think	3 call	4 spend
(11)	A: Come here, Fi B: OK, Mom.	rank! I need to talk () you about	something.
	1 on	2 by	3 with	4 against
(12)	Bill () for s	_	morning. It take	s 10 minutes to walk
	1 wants	2 stays	3 leaves	4 tells
(13)	A: Holly, is this y	our hat?). It's Kelly's.		
	1 I	2 me	3 my	4 mine
(14)	Liam was (she called him.) to music in his roor	m, so he couldn't	hear his mother when
	1 listen	2 listens	3 listening	4 listened
(15)	Every Thursday, volleyball practice) than her pare	ents because she has
	1 early	2 as early	3 earlier	4 earliest

② 次の(16)から(20)までの会話について、(4 orb^{**} から $^{\text{い}}$ つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつ	()に入れるのに 最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3,)ぶしなさい。		
(16) Daughter: Dad, let's watch this m	ovie.		
Father: OK. How long is it, Kelly?			
Daughter: ()			
1 It's 3,000 yen.	2 It's eight o'clock.		
3 For one week.	4 About two hours.		
(17) Woman 1: How old is your son no	w?		
Woman 2: () He's already as	stall as me.		
1 He'll be 10 next week.	2 I also have a daughter.		
3 He's on the basketball team.	4 I told him about it.		
(18) Woman: What's wrong, Jeff?			
Man: () I have to call the station.			
1 We'll be there soon.	2 We live near here.		
3 I left my book on the train.	4 I enjoy riding on the train.		
(19) <i>Teacher:</i> Who can play soccer bet	ter, you or your brother?		
Student: ()			
1 I can.	2 At the game.		
3 Next weekend.	4 See you soon.		
(20) Boy: There is a guitar concert tom	norrow. Do you want to go?		
Girl: Sure. (
Boy: In the park. I'll meet you there.			
1 Is it interesting?	2 Do you often go there?		
3 What time is it?	4 Where is it?		

③ 次の(21)から(25)までの日本文の意味を製すように①から⑤までを並べかえて の 一の で かん で か			
) 今日の版課後、アナと遊んでもいいですか。			
(① with ② I ③may ④ play ⑤Anna)			
after school today?			
13-1 23-4 32-4 42-1			
(22) あなたは英語を譜すことが得意ですか。 (① good ② at ③ English ④ you ⑤ speaking) Are			
(23) 松は正子に置後を作り始めました。 (① to ② started ③ at ④ lunch ⑤ make) I			

(24) 私たちは朝日テストがありません。			
(① to ② have	③ not ④ a test	⑤ going)	
We're			tomorrow.
1 4 — 2	2 1 — 3	3 5 — 2	4 3 — 4

(25) このレストラン(はピザで有名です。			
(1) is 2	its pizza ③ for	4 restaurant	⑤ famous)	
This				
1 2 - 3	2 1 - (3 4	— (5)	4 3 — 4

④ A %の掲示の内容に関して、(26)と(27)の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または党を 完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1、2、3、4 の中から一つ選び、その審号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしな さい。

Fashion Show

See clothes made by students from the Fairview Fashion School.

Where: Arts Center
When: Saturday, June 10, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

From 10:00 a.m., the students will show their clothes. In the afternoon, you can talk to the students.

You can have lunch at the Garden Restaurant. It is open from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

- (26) When will the students show their clothes?
 - 1 From 10:00 a.m.
 - 2 From 11:00 a.m.
 - 3 From 1:00 p.m.
 - 4 From 2:00 p.m.
- (27) In the afternoon, people can
 - 1 make some clothes.
 - 2 talk to students from the Fairview Fashion School.
 - 3 learn about the history of the Arts Center.
 - 4 cook lunch with the students.

From: Ben Taylor To: Graham Taylor

Date: May 5 Subject: Golf

•••••

Hi Grandpa,

How are you? I watched golf on TV last week with Mom. It was very interesting. You can play golf, right? Can you teach me? I have soccer practice every Saturday and piano lessons every Sunday morning. I do my homework on Sunday evenings, but I'm always free on Sunday afternoons.

Thanks!

Ben

From: Graham Taylor

To: Ben Taylor Date: May 6

Subject: Of course

Hi Ben,

Yes, I can teach you! How about next Sunday? I'll meet you after your piano lesson. We can go to the City Golf Course. I'll bring some sandwiches and some drinks for lunch. You should bring an umbrella. You'll need it if it rains.

See you on Sunday!

Grandpa

- (28) What did Ben do last week?
 - 1 He played golf.
 - 2 He watched golf on TV.
 - 3 He visited his grandfather.
 - 4 He had lunch with his mother.
- (29) Every Sunday morning, Ben
 - 1 has soccer practice.
 - 2 has piano lessons.
 - 3 does his homework.
 - 4 calls his grandfather.
- (30) What should Ben bring next Sunday?
 - 1 Some sandwiches.
 - 2 Some drinks.
 - 3 An umbrella.
 - 4 A raincoat.

④ C % の 英 % の

A Fun Trip

Wendy is very busy. She does homework every day, and she has many hobbies. She takes piano lessons on Wednesday evenings, and she plays baseball every Saturday. During vacations, she spends time with her parents.

Last summer, Wendy and her parents stayed on a farm in the mountains for eight days. It took five hours to get there by car. There were 600 sheep on the farm. Wendy and her parents took care of the sheep with the farmer. During their trip, they woke up at seven o'clock. Every morning, Wendy and her mother gave food to the sheep. Wendy's father cooked breakfast for everyone.

When Wendy came home, she told her grandfather about it. She said, "Helping on the farm was fun!" She showed her grandfather some photos of the farm. Her grandfather put the photos in a photo album for her. Wendy likes looking at the photos because she really enjoyed her trip to the farm.

 She plays the piano. She does her homework. She plays baseball. She watches sports with her parents.
(32) Where did Wendy and her parents go last summer?
1 To the mountains.2 To a big city.3 To her grandfather's house.4 To a new restaurant.
(33) What time did Wendy and her parents wake up during their trip?
1 At five o'clock.2 At six o'clock.3 At seven o'clock.4 At eight o'clock.
(34) What did Wendy and her mother do every morning during their trip?
1 They walked to a store.2 They gave food to the sheep.3 They cooked breakfast.4 They talked to the farmer's children.
(35) Why does Wendy like looking at the photos?
 They were a present. Her parents are in them. She really enjoyed her trip. Her grandfather took them.

(31) What does Wendy do every day?

英検過去問ひもとき講座(4級)解答と解説 【2024年度第2回】2024年10月6日(日)実施

(1)(1)2 ticket チケット、切符

(和訳) ジョンは電車の切符を持っていなかったので、それを買うために 10 分早く駅に行きました。

(解説) 1 coat コート、3 wallet 財布、4 brush ブラシ、筆。

(2) 4 travel 旅行する

(和訳) サラは世界中を旅行したい。彼女はたくさんの違う国を訪れたいと思っています。

(解説) 1 stand 立つ、2 leave 去る、~から離れる、3 fall 落ちる。

(3) 2 member メンバー、一員

(和訳) キョウコはダンスが大好きです。彼女は学校でダンス部に所属しています。

(解説) 1 game 試合、3 bench ベンチ、4 festival 祭り。

(4) 4 wear 着る

(和訳) A:外は寒いです、ジェイク。 あなたは帽子と手袋をつけるべきです。 B:分かりました、お母さん。そうします。

(解説) 1 cook 料理をする、2 give あげる、3 lose 失う、負ける。

(5) 3 knife ナイフ

(和訳) ジョージは野菜を細かく刻むのにナイフを使いました。

(解説) 1 plate 皿、2 radio ラジオ、4 bowl ボウル、どんぶり。

(6) 3 changed 変えた

(和訳) メアリーは雨で濡れたので、彼女は家に帰った時に洋服を着替えました。

(解説) 1 looked 見た、2 practiced 練習した、4 arrived 着いた。

(7) 1 difficult 難しい

(和訳)そのクイズはとても難しかった。ジェームズはその質問のうち 1 つの答えしか分かりませんでした。

(解説) 2 comfortable 快適な、3 exciting わくわくする、4 popular 人気のある。

(8) 3 (take a) walk 散歩する

(和訳) 晴れた時は、ミアは自分の犬と川沿いを散歩するのが好きです。

(解説) 1 note ノート、2 moon 月、4 pair ひと組、ペア。

(9) 2 (come) in 入って

(和訳) A: こんにちは、ジム。 どうぞ入ってください。 B: ありがどう。 わお、 あなたの家はとても大きいですね。

(解説) 1 to \sim に、 \sim へ、 3 from \sim から、 4 at \sim に、 \sim で。

(10) 2 think 思う、考える

(和訳) A: あなたはその映画をどう思いましたか。 B: 私はそれを気に入りました。そのストーリーはとても面白かったです。

(解説) 1 draw 描く、3 call 呼ぶ、 4 spend 過ごす。

(11) 3 (talk) with +人 ~と話をする

(和訳) A: こっちに来て、フランク。私はあなたと少し話したいことがあります。 B: 分かりました、お母さん。

(解説) 1 on ~の上に、2 by ~のそばに、4 against ~に対して。

(12) 3 leaves for ~ ~へ出発する

(和訳) ビルは毎朝8時20分に学校へ向かいます。彼の家からそこまで歩いて10分かかります。

(解説) 1 wants ~したい、2 stays 滞在する、4 tells 話す。

(13) 4 mine 私のもの

(和訳)A: π リー、これはあなたの帽子ですか。 B: いいえ、それは私のものではありません。それはケリーのです。

(解説)1 I、2 me、3 my は、いずれも文法的に誤り。ここでは所有するものを表す mine を選ぶ。

(14) 3 (was) listening (to) ~を聞いていた

(和訳) リアムは彼の部屋で音楽を聴いていた、だから、彼のお母さんが彼を呼んだ時に聞こえませんでした。

(解説) 1 listen、2 listens、4 listened のいずれも文法的に誤り。直前の be 動詞に注目して過去進行形 was/were +動詞 ing とする。

(15) 3 earlier (than) ~よりも早く

(和訳) 毎週木曜日、ジェニーは学校へ行く前にバレーボールの練習をするので彼女の両親より早く 起きます。

(解説) 1 early、2 as early、4 earliest はいずれも文法的に誤り。

(16) 4 About two hours. 約2時間です。

(和訳)娘:お父さん、この映画を観ましょう。

父:いいよ。それはどのくらいの時間かかりますか、ケリー。

娘:約2時間です。

(解説)1 It's 3,000 yen. (それは3千円です。) 2 It's eight o'clock.(8 時です。) 3 For one week.(1 週間です。)

(17) 1 He'll be 10 next week. 彼は来週 10 歳になります。

(和訳) 女性 1: あなたの息子さんは今何歳ですか。 女性 2: 彼は来週 10 歳になります。彼はもう私と同じ身長です。

(解説) 2 I also have a daughter. (私には娘もいます。) 3 He's on the basketball team. (彼はバスケットボールチームに所属しています。) 4 I told him about it. (私はそれについて彼に話しました。)

(18) 3 I left my book on the train 私は電車に本を忘れてしまいました。

(和訳) 女性:どうしました、ジェフ。

男性:私は電車に本を忘れてしまいました。私は駅に電話をしなければいけません。

(解説) 1 We'll be there soon. (私たちはもうすぐそこに着きます。) 2 We live near here. (私たちはここの近くに住んでいます。) 4 I enjoy riding on the train. (私は電車に乗ることを楽しんでいました。)

(19) 1 I can. 私ができます。

(和訳) 先生:あなたかあなたのお兄さんどちらが上手にサッカーをできますか。

生徒:私が上手にできます。

(解説) 2 At the game. (その試合で。) 3 Next weekend. (来週末。) 4 See you soon. (また会いましょう。)

(20) 4 Where is it? それはどこですか。

(和訳) 男の子:明日、ギターコンサートがあります。あなたは行きたいですか。

女の子:もちろん。それはどこですか。

男の子:公園であります。そこで会いましょう。

(解説) 1 Is it interesting? (それは面白いですか。) 2 Do you often go there? (あなたはよくそこへ行きますか。) 3 What time is it? (何時ですか。)

③ (21) 4

(英文) May I play with Anna (after school today?) 32415

(解説)相手に許可を求める表現「 \sim してもいいですか。」は May I \sim ? や Can I \sim ?などがある。 その応答として「もちろん」には Sure. Certainly. Of course.などがあり、これも頻出のため覚えておく。

(22) 2

(英文) (Are) you good at speaking English (?) 41253

(解説)be good at ~「~が得意だ。」の表現を覚えよう。

(23) 2

(英文) (I) started to make lunch at (noon .) ②①⑤④③

(解説)start to do~「~をし始める。」の表現を覚えよう。正午にという表現は at noon、午前中には in the morning、午後には in the afternoon、夜には at night。いずれも実用英語では頻出のため覚えよう。

(24) 3

(英文) (We're) not going to have a test (tomorrow.) 35124

(解説) be going to~「~する予定です。」の表現は頻出。

(25) 2

(英文) (This) restaurant is famous for its pizza(.) 41532

(解説) famous for~「~で有名です。」の表現を覚えよう。

(4)A 掲示物

(本文和訳)

ファッションショー

フェアビューファッション学校の 生徒たちが作った洋服を見ましょう。

場所:アートセンター

日時:6月10日土曜日 午前10時から午後2時まで

午前 10 時から生徒たちの洋服のショーがあります。 午後には、牛徒たちと話しができます

ガーデンレストランでお昼を食べることができます。 午前 11 時から午後 1 時まで開いています。

(26) 質問: When will the students show their clothes? (洋服ショーをするのはいつですか。)

解答: 1 From 10:00 a.m. (午前 10 時から。)

解 説 2 From 11:00 a.m. (午前 11 時から。) 3 From 1:00 p.m. (午後 1 時から。) 4 From 2:00 p.m. (午後 2 時から。)

ポイント 本文 5 行目の From 10:00 a.m., the students will show their clothes. (午前 10 時から生徒たちの洋服のショーがあります。) をヒントに考えよう。

(27) 質問: In the afternoon, people can

(午後には、人々は~することができます。)

解答: 2 talk to students from the Fairview Fashion School. (フェアビューファッション学校の生徒たちと話す。)

解 説 1 make some clothes. (洋服を作る。) 3 learn about the history of the Arts Center. (アートセンターの歴史について学ぶ。) 4 cook lunch with the students. (昼食を生徒たちと作る。)

ポイント 本文 6 行目の In the afternoon, you can talk to the students.

(午後には、あなたは生徒たちと話すことができる。) がヒント。

(4)B (本文和訳)

ベン・テイラーより

グラハム・テイラーへ

日付:5月5日

件名:ゴルフ

•••••

こんにちは おじいちゃん。

お元気ですか。私はお母さんと先週テレビでゴルフを見ました。それはとても面白かったです。あなたはゴルフができますよね?私に教えてくれませんか。私は毎週土曜日にサッカーの練習があり、そして毎週日曜日の朝にピアノのレッスンをしています。日曜日の夜は宿題をしますが、日曜日の午後はいつも暇です。ありがとう!

ベン

グラハム・テイラーより

ベン・テイラーへ

日付:5月6日

件名:もちろん

•••••

こんにちはベン。

はい、私はあなたに教えることができます。来週の日曜日はどうですか?私はあなたのピアノレッスンの後に 会えるでしょう。私たちはシティーゴルフコースに行くことができます。私は、昼食にサンドイッチと飲み物を持っていきます。あなたは傘を持ってくるべきですね。雨が降ったらそれが必要でしょう。

日曜日に会いましょう。

おじいちゃん

(28) 質問: What did Ben do last week?

(ベンは先週何をしましたか。)

解答: 2 He watched golf on TV. (彼はテレビでゴルフを見ました。)

解説 1 He played golf. (彼はゴルフをしました。) 3 He visited his grandfather. (彼は彼の祖父を訪ねました。) 4 He had lunch with his mother. (彼は彼のお母さんと昼食を食べました。) ポイント ベンの手紙 1 文目の I watched golf on TV last week with Mom. (私は先週お母さんとテレビでゴルフを見ました。) 文中の last week がヒント。

(29) 質問: Every Sunday morning, Ben

(毎週日曜日の朝、ベンは~)

解答: 2 has piano lessons. (ピアノのレッスンがあります。)

解説 1 has soccer practice. (サッカーの練習をする。) 3 does his homework. (宿題をします。) 4 calls his grandfather. (彼の祖父に電話をします。)

ポイント べンの手紙 3 文目の I have soccer practice every Saturday and piano lessons

every Sunday morning. (私は、毎週土曜日にサッカーの練習があり、そして毎週日曜日の朝にピアノのレッスンをします。) 文末の every Sunday morning がヒント。

(30) 質問: What should Ben bring next Sunday?

(ベンは来週の日曜日に何を持って行くべきですか。)

解答: 3 An umbrella. (傘です。)

解 説 1 Some sandwiches. (サンドイッチ。) 2 Some drinks. (飲み物。) 4 A raincoat. (レインコート。)

ポイント おじいさんの手紙 3 文目の後半 You should **bring an umbrella.** (あなたは傘を持ってくるべきですね。) 質問の What & bring が含まれている文章を本文中から見つけよう。

楽しい旅行

ウェンディはとても忙しいです。彼女は毎日宿題をしていて、たくさんの趣味があります。彼女は水曜日の夜にピアノのレッスンがあり、毎週土曜日には野球をしています。休暇の間、彼女は彼女の両親と過ごします。

昨年の夏、ウェンディと彼女の両親は8日間、山の農場に滞在しました。そこへ行くのに車で5時間かかりました。その農場には600匹の羊がいました。ウェンディと彼女の両親は農家の人と一緒に羊の世話をしました。彼らの旅行中、彼らは7時に起きていました。毎朝、ウェンディと彼女のお母さんは羊に餌をあげました。ウェンディのお父さんはみんなの朝食を作りました。

ウェンディが家に帰った時、彼女は彼女の祖父にそれについて話しました。彼女は、「農場のお手伝いは楽しかった!」と言いました。彼女は祖父に農場の写真を数枚見せました。彼女の祖父は彼女のためにアルバムに入れました。農場への旅行が本当に楽しかったので、ウェンディはその写真を見ることが好きです。

(31) 質問: What does Wendy do every day? (ウェンディは毎日何をしますか。)

解答: 2 She does her homework. (彼女は宿題をします。)

解説 1 She plays the piano. (彼女はピアノを弾きます。) 3 She plays baseball. (彼女は野球をします。) 4 She watches sports with her parents. (彼女は両親とスポーツを観ます。)

ポイント 第一段落 1 文目 She **does homework every day**, and she has many hobbies.

(彼女は毎日宿題をし、そして彼女はたくさんの趣味があります。) をヒントにしよう。

(32) 質問: Where did Wendy and her parents go last summer? (昨年の夏にウェンディと彼女の両親はどこに行きましたか。)

解答: 1 To the mountains. (山へ。)

解説 2 To a big city. (大きい街に。) 3 To her grandfather's house. (彼女の祖父の家に。) 4 To a new restaurant. (新しいレストランに。)

ポイント 第二段落 1 文目 <u>Last summer</u>, Wendy and her parents stayed on a farm <u>in</u>

the mountains for eight days. (**昨年の夏**、ウェンディと彼女の両親は8日間**山**の農場に滞在しました。) を読み取り正解を選ぼう。

(33) 質問: What time did Wendy and her parents wake up during their trip? (ウェンディと彼女の両親は彼らの旅行中何時に起きましたか。)

解答: 3 At seven o'clock. (7時です。)

解説 1 At five o'clock. (5時に) 2 At six o'clock. (6時に) 4 At eight o'clock. (8時に)

ポイント 第二段落 5 文目 During their trip, <u>they woke up at seven o'clock.</u> (彼らの旅行中、彼らは 7 時に起きました。) がヒント。

(34) 質問: What did Wendy and her mother do every morning during their trip? (ウェンディと彼女のお母さんは彼女たちの旅行中に毎朝何をしましたか。)

解答: 2 They gave food to the sheep. (彼女たちは羊に餌をあげました。)

解説 1 They walked to a store. (彼女たちはお店まで歩いた。) 3 They cooked breakfast. (彼女たちは朝食を作った。) 4 They talked to the farmer's children. (彼女たちは農場の子供たちと話した。)

ポイント 第二段落 6 文目 **Every morning**, Wendy and her mother **gave food to the sheep.** (毎朝、ウェンディと彼女のお母さんは羊に餌をあげました。) がヒント。

(35) 質問: Why does Wendy like looking at the photos? (ウェンディはなぜ写真を見るのが好きですか。)

解答: 3 She really enjoyed her trip. (彼女は本当に彼女の旅行が楽しかった。) 解説 1 They were a present. (それらはプレゼントだった。) 2 Her parents are in them. (彼女の両親がそれらに映っている。) 4 Her grandfather took them. (彼女の祖父はそれらを撮った。)

ポイント 第三段落 5 文目 Wendy likes looking at the photos <u>because she really</u> enjoyed her trip to the farm. (ウェンディは農場の旅行が本当に楽しかったので写真を見ることが好きです。) がヒント。 Why の質問に対しては、 because から始まる文章が解答となるので、 それを見つけるようにしよう。